
     
 

 
  

 
 
  
 

 

CAMBODIA MINISTRY NEWS FROM THE RAGUINGANS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

PRAISES AND 

THANKSGIVING 
 

God has sustained and 

protected from the covid-19 

virus.  We had some scary 

moments as our dormers and 

staff were infected with the 

virus and we were primary 

contacts. Hallelujah!  We 

were not infected with covid-

19.  God be praised and 

thank you for your prayers. 
 

During this pandemic, God 

has been so faithful in 

providing and sustaining our 

family needs both here in 

Cambodia and also for our 

two boys in the Philippines, 

Hezron and Heijz.  Hezron is 

now in first year college, 

taking Mechatronics 

Engineering and Heijz is 

now a 9
th
 grader.  Heidzn 

who is with us here in 

Cambodia is now a 6
th
 grader 

enrolled online in the 

Philippines.  Thank you so 

much for those who help in 

providing the needs for the 

schooling of our 3 children 

and for our daily needs here 

in Cambodia. 
 

A million thanks for your 

prayers and financial 

support.  We cannot thank 

you all enough but our 

prayers are; that God will 

return 100-folds blessings 

for your sacrifices for us and 

the work here in Cambodia. 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
 

For continued provision, 

protection and good health as 

we continue to minister here 

in Battambang, Cambodia. 
 

For opportunities and open 

doors as we continue to 

extend God’s  love and 

salvation to the Cambodian 

people. 
 

For financial support as we 

continue to help those who 

are greatly affected by the 

pandemic. 
 

For us to be able to visit 

home soon. 

 “The King will reply, ‘Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of these 

brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me.’  Matthew 25:40 

Our calling has not changed!  We are called to share the love of Jesus to the less fortunate 

brothers and sisters who need help in times of need.  We are so grateful for your prayers and gifts 

we received and those gifts enabled us to help lots of families in the church communities and also 

in the trash dumpsite here in Battambang. Much have been done yet the needs are still great! 

 

One of our village churches, Bunchour 

Church in Battambang, had their church 

leadership installation last January 22, 

2022.  The pandemic might have caused 

lots of challenges but Jesus’ promise that 

He will build His church and the gates of 

hell will not prevail against it.  During this 

pandemic, several outreach programs were 

started and a number of churches were 

established!  The 3 ladies name (Teachers 

Sem, Mao and Rin) were installed as core 

leaders of the said village church, they 

were also graduate of our Bible School and 

they have started some discipleship and 

Bible Study groups in 3 other villages 

nearby. God is faithful!  His church is 

growing and expanding. 


